
This is the LORD’S DAY – January 28, 2018 
 

Morning Worship - 9:30 A.M.     Evening Worship - 5:00 P.M.     

Scripture: I John 4     Scripture: Psalm 88 

Text: Heidelberg Catechism, L.D. 8    Text: I Chronicles 25:4-6 

FAITH IN GOD TRIUNE    THE GODLY FATHER, HEMAN 

I. His Life      I. God’s Gift to this Godly Father 

II. His Work      II. This Godly Father’s Faithfulness 

III. His Revelation     III. God’s Blessing on This Godly Father 

Psalters: 85, 65, 164, 203       Psalters: 267, 385, 229, 240 

 Today Next Week 

Offering AM General Fund, Edgerton Christian School General Fund, Adams 

PM Benevolence, Emeritation  Benevolence, Foreign Missions 

Nursery AM Sue H., Lynn K., Jenna H. Emma A., Katrina K., Reka H. 

PM Amanda J., Lindsay K., Elaina F. Mary K., Joanna K., Lauren F. 

Ushers  Joel Beute & Ryan Griess Mike & Gabe Orzechowski 

Transportation 

 

Doug John Flikkema III Craig Dykstra 

Vivian Ted Pipe Tim Pipe, Sr. 

Mediation: “The doctrine of the Trinity implies that God is the living God! He is life and He lives in and 

through Himself. Life is energy expressing itself in activity. And it presupposes harmonious relationship. To live 

is to act and react normally in that relationship. Life cannot be in solitude. It always is some kind of communion 

of fellowship. Now, God is the implication of infinite energy. And in the triune God there is infinitely perfect 

relationship and harmony for this energy to express itself into constant activity. He is one, and this oneness is the 

eternal basis of the divine unity and harmony. Yet, He is not alone. Were He alone, He could not be the living 

God in Himself.” (Herman Hoeksema). 

 

CONGREGATIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ We welcome Prof. Cammenga to lead our worship this evening. Rev. Langerak fulfilling a Classis 

appointment at First PRC.  

~ The baptism of Theodore Charles Hoekstra is scheduled for next Sunday morning. That evening, Rev. 

Langerak and Rev. J. Holstege are exchanging pulpits so they can enjoy some time off at the annual minister’s 

retreat Thursday and Friday in Indiana. Reminder: There will be no Young Adults Society meeting next Sunday 

evening.   

~The SE Young People’s would like to invite you to join us, THIS EVENING, to a light dinner in the basement,  

followed by a special presentation of Rev Langerak’s travels to South Korea earlier this fall. Our SE Young 

People’s will also be presenting a special number, as well! All proceeds collected this evening will help offset 

the costs for our Young People traveling to the 2018 YP Convention later this summer. Thank you for your 

consideration and support! 

~~The congregation extends birthday greetings to Bernie Kamminga, Sr. as he will celebrate, the Lord willing, 

his 87
th

 birthday on February 1.    

~ Young People’s will meet next week Sunday morning.  Olivia and Ella Pipe will serve. 

~ Jr. Adults will next meet on Wednesday, February 14 at 8:00, discussing I Samuel 22. Lindsay Kerkstra will 

serve and Mike Kerkstra will close with prayer. 

 
 

LOCAL/DENOMINATIONAL  ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ Denominational News: Calvary called Rev. B. Huizinga. Candidate D. Noorman is still considering the call to 

Southwest.  

~Save the date:  Grace Night of Music is scheduled for March 10 at Grace PRC.  If you would like to 

participate, please contact Cindy Stoel (403-8427) by February 15. 

~ Join Reformed believers from around the world at the 2018 British Reformed Fellowship family conference 

at Hebron Hall in South Wales from Saturday, July 21, to Saturday, July 28. Our speakers, Prof. David Engelsma 

and Rev. Andy Lanning, will lecture on "The Reformed Family—According to the Word of God." More 

information and booking forms are available at http://brfconference.weebly.com or contact Briana Prins (616-

214-2779; bprins@covenantchristianhs.org). 

~ Save the Date: The dates for the 2018 Family Conference have been finalized! We plan to host the conference 

July 20-22, 2018 D.V. Hear from our speakers: Rev. B. Huizinga, N. Langerak and J. Marcus on the topic of 

'Seeking The Lord'. Mark your calendars and plan to attend what promises to be a spiritually encouraging time of 

growth and fellowship with saints from Canada and abroad, as well as an opportunity to see some of the beauty 

that God has created here in Canada. For more information or to register, please visit our website 

https://edmontonfamilyconf.wixsite.com/conference2018, or contact Scott Ferguson at EFC2018@outlook.com 

 

YOUNG PEOPLES/YOUNG ADULTS 
~ Hurry, only one more week to order delicious fudge from Old Bell Bakery (Moelker Orchards) and support 

the Grandville Young people. Please place your order by February 5 on the 

website https://gprcyoungpeoples.wixsite.com/fudge/  and mail payments to Abbie Cammenga at 1540 Kenowa 

Avenue SW Grand Rapids, MI 49534. 

~Providence PRC Young People invite you to enjoy a meal at Rainbow Grill (Hudsonville and Grandville) on 

February 1 from 4-9 pm.  The Rainbow Grill continues to support our young people by donating 10% of sales 

during these hours.  Please bring in a digital or paper copy of a church bulletin or school announcement 

mentioning this fundraiser to alert your server before ordering!  Thank you in advance for your support! 

~ Hope PRC Young People invite you to Rainbow Grill (Grandville and Hudsonville) on February 15 from 

4PM-9PM for a cup of coffee, a delicious meal and one of their yummy desserts!  Rainbow Grill has graciously 

decided to donate 10% of their sales from 4-9 with proof of fundraiser to help the young people with the cost of 

convention registration.  Please bring in a hard/digital copy of any PR bulletin, a school newsletter or a flyer for 

your bill to count towards the fundraising total.  Thanks in advance for your support! 

~ Young Calvinists is inviting all young people and young adults to join us at the Special Needs Bible Study. 

The Bible study will be held at Faith PRC at 6:30 on February 15. There will be a brief Bible study followed by 

a time of games and refreshments. Bring a game and a friend. 

~ Special Issue of Beacon Lights coming soon: Have you ever been bullied? Have you witnessed it? What was 

your response? Subscribe to Beacon Lights today at beaconlights.org and read more on this relevant topic in the 

March special issue! 

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
~ Adams Christian Preschool is now accepting enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year.  Your child must be 

4 years old by September 1, 2018. Please call/text Amy Kuiper @ (616)724-6182 by March 21 to enroll. 

~ Adams Tasting Bee: Thank-you to all who attended the Tasting Bee! We had an enjoyable evening while 

raising money for our school! There are a limited supply of cookbooks available for purchase for $15. Please 

contact Melissa Lubbers at 616-583-0015 or Rebecca Kleyn at 616-532-1075 if you would like to purchase one! 

~ The Board of Adams Christian School will meet on Thursday, Feb. 1, 2018 at 7:30 PM. 

~Adam’s Mothers’ Club will meet this Thursday, Feb. 1 at 8 PM in the library. New members are welcome! 

http://brfconference.weebly.com/
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~ Adam’s Soup supper:  Feb. 8 at the school.  Come join us for our annual Soup Supper.  Homemade BBQ, 

Soup, desserts and more will be served starting at 5 PM. 

~Heritage Christian School will present a Band and Choir Concert on Thursday evening, February 8 at 7 PM. 

The concert will be held in the junior gym at the school. Join the students in praise to God! 

 ~PIZZA NIGHT: Reserve the date:  Eastside Christian School invites you to Pizza Night, Saturday, 

February 10. The pizza will be served from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. and the gym will be open from 6:00 p.m. to 

9:00 p.m Order pizza in, or order to go.  Take-out orders will be available baked or un-baked.  Call  942-0332 for 

take-out.  The location for the event will be held in First Church lower level.   We hope to see you there! 

~ Hope School Circle will be making Pigs-in-the-Blankets on Tuesday Feb 13.  Call Joann Klamer at 403-

8210 or email at Klamerjo@gmail.com to place your order soon so you don’t miss out.  At $8.00 per dozen these 

are a great value and quantities are limited. 

~ Eastside Christian School:  The Eastside Promoters will be sponsoring a presentation by Pete Adams relating 

the Renaissance and the Reformation based on Genesis 6.  The date is February 21, at 7:00 p.m.  All are 

welcome.  

~Save the Date: Hope School Circle Auction is March 3, 2018. We have something for everyone! Silent 

Auction begins at 4:00 p.m. Dinner is served from 4:30-6:30 with the Live Auction beginning at 7:00 p.m. Stay 

up to date with everything we have to offer 

at www.facebook.com/hopecsauction or www.hopeauction.wordpress.com. 

~CCHS 50
th

 Anniversary:  The video committee for the 50
th

 anniversary is looking for any video and picture 

materials regarding Covenant.  The subject matter can include the student life, building, athletic events, 

extracurricular events like class trips or Fall Festivals, etc..  We would love to see material from all the 

generations from 1968 – 2018.  Please contact Nick Kleyn for further information at nick@kleynelectric.com or 

cell 616-291-4647.  Please drop off your items at Covenant clearly labeled with the owner’s name and 

50
th

 anniversary video.  We will be making digital copies and returning the originals to the owners. 

~Adams Christian School, a K-8 school located in Wyoming, MI, is in need of teachers for the 2018-2019 

school year.  We encourage all interested individuals to contact Rick Mingerink, school administrator 

(rickmingerink@gmail.com) (616-531-0748) for more information.  

~Hope PRC School in Grand Rapids, Michigan is seeking Protestant Reformed applicants to fill a lower 

elementary teaching position for the 2018-2019 school year.  Please contact Ron Koole, school administrator 

(rkoole@hopeprcschool.org or 616-453-9717) if interested.  

~Heritage Christian School (Hudsonville, MI) is accepting applications for 3 teaching positions.  They include: 

a full time elementary position; a full time junior high/curriculum director position; and a 2 day Resource Room 

position.  To apply, or to ask questions, please contact Brian Kuiper, Administrator (616-350-1830, 

bkuiper@hchr.org) or John VanUffelen (Education Committee Chairman (616-218-2772, 

jgvanuffelen@gmail.com) by February 5, 2018. 

~ Genesis Protestant Reformed School in Alberta is currently seeking applications for a teacher for the position 

of grades 1-3 for the up-coming 2018/2019 school year. Please email all inquires or applications 

gprschool@gmail.com or contact Justin Tolsma at 1-403-596-5450.  
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